23 February 2009

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting on February 20, 2009

Attending:  Williams, Agee [intermittent on cell phone], Tyburczy, Weidner, Duffy, Sharp and Liebermann

Absent:  Bass

1.  Minutes/notes for the ExComm meeting of January 30, 2009.  
Approved with minor edit by Williams under item #10.

2.  Budget information from David Lambert.

As of Feb 18, 2009, we are still advised to submit a Year #3 budget at the level of $2.1M, which is $200K below the level projected in the 2007 Cooperative Agreement.

With regard to our request for restoration of unfunded equipment upgrades via the Stimulus Package, Lambert informs us to wait for information from the NSF Director and/or EAR program directors.  
3.  Budget review of Year #3 for COMPRES. 
The ExComm voted unanimously to approve the budget for Year #3 prepared by Liebermann following the discussions and decisions at the ExComm meetings of January 16 and 30, 2009.


4.  Program Committee for the 2009 Annual Meeting 
Jay Bass has agreed to Chair the committee.  Other members are Steve Jacobsen and Wendy Mao, with Katherine Crispin [Case Western] and Matt Whitaker [Stony Brook] as graduate student members.

The Program Committee is working vigorously to identify potential keynote speakers;  to date, John Hernlund and Alexandra Navrotsky have accepted invitations to be keynote speakers.

5.  Nominations Committee for 2009 Elections of COMPRES officers and committee members. 
Nancy Ross has agreed to Chair this committee. 
Based on recommendations of Ross, and discussion with the ExComm, William Durham and Richard O’Connell have been invited to serve on the committee;  both have accepted.

6.  Distinguished Lecturers for 2009-2010 
Carl Agee has agreed to Chair this committee. 
Prior to a discussion of lecturers for the 2009-2010 academic year, the ExComm requested that Agee talk to Wendy Mao and David Walker, the Distinguished Lecturers for 2008-2009, to assess how their experience met the goals of this new initiative.
7.  Update on plans for Tempe Workshop.

Tyburczy reported that the agenda is now complete, with full titles of plenary talks and time slots for all sessions.

It was noted that some of the discussion leaders for the breakout sessions are beginning to prepare in advance for the workshop, with the hope that before leaving Tempe, they will have delivered to the Writing Team a concise set of bullets on their topic and representative graphics for later use in the report.
8.  Outcomes and actions from breakout session of graduate students and postdocs at Cheyenne Mountain.
Liebermann to communicate with student leaders on progress in actions in response to their requests and recommendations.


9.  Next meetings of ExComm--for discussion 
All to be from 2:00 to 4:00 PM [East Coast time] 

Friday, Feb. 20 

Wednesday, March 4 at Tempe [??] 

Friday, March 20. 

Friday, April 3.

